NORTH DOWN PÉTANQUE CLUB 
MINUTES OF THE 24th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
HELD ON TUESDAY 15 MARCH 2016
AT PICKIE BOWLING CLUB, BANGOR
Present : 
Linda Matthews ( President )
Paul Trainor (Hon.Treasurer )
Humberto Tavares (Committee Member)
Glenn Matthews (Committee Member)
Kevin McBrien (Committee Member)
Wilma Dunbar (Hon. Life Member)
Paul Maidment
John Angus
Norman Glover
Ciaran McFerran
Helen Ferguson
Gil Grummitt
Ian Alexander
Apologies: 
George Davidson, Margaret Cardwell, Geraldine Glover, Marie Maidment, John and Peggy Hennessy, Cristel Haupt, Pat McCarthy, Denis Nightingale, Jim McAdam, Barra OhEireamhoin. 
1. Welcome 
Linda Matthews opened the meeting by welcoming all those present to the Club's 24th AGM and thanking them for their attendance and support throughout the year. She congratulated Sylver on winning the IPA Singles competition played earlier this month and Ciaran who played very well in the same competition. 
2. Minutes of Previous AGM
The minutes of the AGM held on 14 May 2014 were accepted as a true record of proceedings, with no amendment required. 
3. Matters arising
There were no matters arising.
4. Secretary's General Report : Unfortunately George was unable to attend the meeting and Paul read out George’s report. The Secretary highlighted:
(a) The faithful attendance at Club nights and competitions even though only 5 of our programme of 10 were played because of poor weather. The competitions yielded 9 different winners.
(b) Club membership of 37, the highest for some time. 
(c) Club members competed in the IPA competitions and Gilles Breteche was successful in winning the Doubles held at North Down.
(d) The website has been re-designed. Any ideas from members for content will be welcome.
(e) Members were thanked for helping with the weeding of the piste and the addition of new grit has still to take place. Maintenance of lighting has been carried out and thanks due to those members who were involved in that.
(f) The club suffered the loss of a popular member when John Whitlaw passed away.
5. Financial Report 2015
The Hon.Treasurer presented a detailed report to 31 December 2015. Only 6 competitions out of 10 were played during the year resulting in a small decrease in funds. The Co-Op bank will close its branch in Belfast in June so the Post Office will be used for lodgements. It was agreed that the Club is in a relatively healthy financial position. Paul proposed that the Co-Op remains as the club’s bank. This was seconded by Paul Maidment.
Paul thanked John Angus for his time and thoroughness in examining the accounts. 
6. Auditor’s Report
The Hon.Auditor, John Angus, reported favourably on the accuracy, completeness and general good order of the financial papers and records presented to him and thanked Paul for his work.
7. Acceptance and thanks
Thanks were extended to the Hon.Sec, Hon.Treas. and Hon.Auditor for their detailed reports and the reports were accepted, Prop. Ciaran McFerran and Sec. Humberto Tavares.
8. Election of Officers
Wilma Dunbar conducted the election. Glenn Matthews proposed that the present committee be re-elected in a block vote. This was seconded by Ciaran McFerran and agreed by all. President Linda Matthews re-took the chair and thanked Wilma for conducting the election.
Committee :
President – Linda Matthews
Hon.Secretary – George Davidson
Hon. Treasurer – Paul Trainor
Committee – Gary Colhoun, Glenn Matthews, Kevin McBrien, Humberto Tavares.
Hon. Auditor – John Angus
Humberto will contact Gary Colhoun to confirm if he still wishes to be a committee member.
9. AOB
9.1 AGM and Fee : It was agreed that the 2017 AGM be held on the last Tuesday in February and that the annual membership fee be paid by 1 February. There was some discussion regarding the fee and whether or not it should be raised. Members agreed that the club did not have too many outgoings and the fee would remain the same at present.
9.2 Club shirts: It was understood that an order for new club shirts had been placed but as George was not in attendance the matter would be raised at a later date.
9.3 Grants: It was suggested that the club could apply for a grant to improve facilities but as we only hire the premises it was felt that this was not possible.
10. President's closing remarks
There being no further business, President Linda Matthews closed the meeting with best wishes for another successful year and thanked all who attended the AGM and Club nights. 
